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My name is Victoria Frazer, LMSW, Program Manager and Local SOAR Lead for 

Prince George’s County Department of Social Services - Community Services 

Division in the Office of Housing and Homeless Services. Our division facilitates 

the County’s Homeless Continuum of Care (CoC) system, administers the 

County’s Homeless Management Information System (HMIS) database and 

coordinates the County’s annual homeless Point-in-Time (PIT) count. I appreciate 

the opportunity to provide this testimony in support of House Bill 849. 

HB 849 will eliminate fees for medical records for people applying for public 

benefits such as Social Security Disability.   

This bill is critical in my efforts to assist seriously mentally ill people who are 

homeless or at risk of homelessness apply for public benefits. Fees for medical 

records a needed to prove disability, but very often the applicant has no funds to 

pay for these records, and my nonprofit is not in a position to cover the cost.  

HB 849 would ensure that low income Marylanders can access the records they 

need to secure vital public benefits. For this reason, I support HB 849 and urge a 

favorable report. 


